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Headteacher’s Update 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

A36 Limpley Stoke closure - Impact of Traffic issues within Bradford on Avon 
 

Dear Parent / Carer, 
 

Due to the part closure of the A36, Bradford on Avon has been experiencing some difficult traffic issues and  
this is causing some school buses to be delayed.  
 

The bus companies, Wiltshire Council, along with National Highways, are monitoring the situation and are now 
actively looking at making some changes to the traffic diversions shortly. If these changes do not see any 
improvements to the school bus network, then Wiltshire Council may need to tweak some of the school times  
a little earlier to ensure that pupils are able to arrive at school in good time. 
 

Thanks for your patience with this matter and we will endeavour to update you should changes be needed. 
 
 
 
 
 

WEEK A            CALENDAR - TERM 1 

Monday 30th September •  

Tuesday 1st October • Y12/13 UKMT Senior Challenge 9:00am – 11:30am 

Wednesday 2nd October •  

Thursday 3rd October • Y12/13 Space to Learn Masterclass 9:00am – 3:00pm 

Friday 4th October • Y13 Sociology Trip 9:00am – 4:00pm 

• Y8/9 Shakespeare Schools Festival Workshop 9:05am – 4:30pm 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

We have had an extremely busy week this week with Open Evening and it was so good to see over 200 
students volunteering to support departments and tours – a big thank you from me! We have also seen 
most clubs starting to run and I hope the sign up system has been easy to use. 
 

One request from us at school. Please could you check in the morning that your child has their planner 
and/or a separate timetable. We have had a lot of students arrive saying they don’t know what lessons 
they have and this inevitably makes them late. If they don’t have their planner or timetable, they must 
speak with their tutor on arrival to be provided with a spare. 
 

Thank you, Mr Farrer 
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Check out our new Catering page for information on all the different  
ways our students can enjoy healthy and nutricious meals at school: 
 

 Catering | St Laurence School (st-laurence.com) 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
From: The Drama Department  
 

On Friday 4th October the Shakespeare Schools Festival cast of 'Macbeth' have a whole day workshop in F7 from 
9:05am (after tutor) until 4:30pm. Letters have been emailed home with further details and with a reply slip to 
return for this and for the performance at the Merlin Theatre in Frome on Wednesday 6th November. Please let Mrs 
Nash know if you have not received the letter.  
 

Tickets for the November performance are now available directly from the Merlin - Shakespeare Schools Festival at 
Merlin Theatre event tickets from TicketSource 
 

We are in the process of selecting a musical to perform in the summer term and so would like to get an idea of how 
many students would be interested in performing (acting, dancing, singing) in this.  Students in any year who are 
interested should come to a meeting on Thursday 3rd October 3:00pm – 3:30pm.   
 

Anyone who cannot make the meeting should please email Miss Davies (emidav@st-laurence.com) or Dr Barclay 
(alabar@st-laurence.com). Backstage and Front of House crew need not do anything at the moment.  
 
 

 

From: Mr Hainsworth – Assistant Headteacher 
 

Y11 Mock Exam Revision Materials 
 

Year 11 students will have their mock exams starting in the second week back after the October half term.  
 

To support them with this, materials have been emailed to their school email accounts following briefings 
that have happened over the course of this week. There are similar materials provided there as were for 
the Year 10 mock exams. Teachers in their subjects may opt to extra revision tasks / materials for them on 
Bromcom.  
 

There will also be a mock exam timetable with dates of each of their exams. On the back will be a 
summary of the main regulations and the practical exam dates. Please make sure you child reads this 
when the Exams team send it out. It will also be available on the school website in due course. If there are 
any questions about anything, please speak to your child’s tutor or subject teacher.  
 

From: The Careers Team 
 

Please look out for our Term 1 Newsletter coming to an inbox near you soon, it will include: our student 
destinations, STEM club, Alumni and lots of other useful information. 
 

https://www.st-laurence.com/catering
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/Merlin-Theatre-Trust-Ltd/shakespeare-schools-festival/e-plmzly
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/Merlin-Theatre-Trust-Ltd/shakespeare-schools-festival/e-plmzly
mailto:emidav@st-laurence.com
mailto:alabar@st-laurence.com
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 From: Mr Blowers – Director of 6th Form 
 

Dear Parent/Carer & Students, 
 

You are warmly invited to our 6th Form Open Evening on Thursday 7th November 2024 in Trinity Hall 
 

The format will be as follows: 
Students in Ashley, Budbury and Conigre 1-5  

Presentation from the Headteacher, Head Students & Director of 6th Form at 5pm in Trinity Hall 
where you will also receive Named Prospectuses.Then you will be invited to tour around the school 
and visit subjects to gain more information 

 
Students in Conigre 6-10, Huntingdon & Westfield:  

Presentation from the Headteacher, Head Students & Director of 6th Form at 6pm in Trinity Hall 
where you will also receive Named Prospectuses. Then you will be invited to tour around the 
school and visit subjects to gain more information 

 

Individual student letters will come home with further detailed information about the event. We look forward to 
seeing you all there. 
 

Yours faithfully, 
 

Aidan Blowers 
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From: Mrs Butterworth – Head of Psychology and Sociology 
 

FAO - Parents of Year 7 Students 
 

Knowledge organisers  
 

All Year 7 students have been allocated one knowledge organiser to support their learning across every subject in 
Term 1. They should bring their printed copy to school. Teachers may use the knowledge organiser in class or as 
part of home learning.  
 

There is also an online copy on the website in the curriculum area under Key Stage 3. You will also find a quick 
video tutorial that gives you more information about the use of knowledge organisers and how pupils and parents 
can use them to help them remember more. The page you will need is Curriculum Overview | St Laurence School 
(st-laurence.com) 
 

 
From: The ILC Team 
 

Please encourage your students to enter the Book Cover Design Competition 
 

 

https://www.st-laurence.com/curriculum-overview
https://www.st-laurence.com/curriculum-overview
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From: The PE Team 
 

As part of the weekly bulletin, we will be giving updates of sporting results and upcoming fixtures.  
 

Congratulations to all students involved.  
 
Results 
 
Netball 

St Laurence A 14 - 12 Clarendon A (U16) 
St Laurence B 3 - 3 Melksham Oak (U16) 
St Laurence A 19 - 1 John of Gaunt (U15) 
St Laurence B 15 - 5 John of Gaunt (U15) 

 
Football 

St Laurence 2 - 1 Downend School (U14 National Cup) 
 
Rugby 

St Laurence 4 - 10 Kingdown School (Year 7) 
 
 
Upcoming Fixtures 
 
Tuesday 1st October 

Year 7 Rugby vs Corsham (Away) 
Year 9 and 10 Netball vs John of Gaunt (Home) 

 
Wednesday 2nd October 

Year 9 Rugby vs Corsham (Away) 
 
Thursday 3rd October 

Year 8 Rugby vs Corsham (Home) 
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From: Ms Barber – Assistant Headteacher 
 

Online Safety  
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On behalf of: GWR Customer Services 
 

Hello, 
I would like to bring to your attention the upcoming closure of Westbury Station from close of business Tuesday 24th 
December 2024 until start of business on Friday 24th January 2025.  The reason for the closure is to modernise aging 
facilities within Westbury station and upgrade the rail infrastructure in the surrounding area.   
 

This will affect pupils and staff who like to use the train for travelling to and from school when they return for the 
spring term.  GWR would be very grateful if you could complete this survey if you use services that may be affected: 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/VPRDW8T 
 

It is our obligation to provide rail replacement services (RRS) during this time.  To ensure the provision for RRS is 
adequate, I would like to improve accuracy and establish how many pupils and colleagues affected by the possession.   
 

There will be no trains running from Warminster, Dilton Marsh, or Westbury during this time and services to Frome 
will be limited because the trains will be taking an alternative route to and from Trowbridge.  Here is an illustration 
showing the impact of the possession on rail services in the region. 
 

 

 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/VPRDW8T
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6th Form Fundraiser: Thursday 3rd October 3:00pm – 4:00pm 
 

Each year the 6th Form Student Leaders conduct an event to raise money for an important cause. This year the event is 
to raise funds for Doctors without Borders in support of the people of Sudan which is being ripped apart by civil war 
causing homelessness for millions. 
 

There will be lots of fun stalls for students and staff visit. The cost is £3 on ParentPay – please also bring cash for to 
buy delicious cakes from the Cake Stall. 
  

We look forward to seeing you there. 
 

Mr Blowers and the 6th Form Leaders 
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